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Little Things from Lisa  
 

IŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ŜǾŜǊ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ǘŜǎǘƛŦȅΚ  ! ōŀǎƛŎ ŘŜŦƛƴƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ΨǘŜǎǘƛŦȅΩ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŜǾƛŘŜƴŎŜ ŀǎ ŀ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎΦ  
¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪ ƻŦ [ǳƪŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ŘŜƳƻƴ ǇƻǎǎŜǎǎŜŘ Ƴŀƴ ό[ǳƪŜ уύΦ  ¢ƘŜ Ƴŀƴ ƛǎ ǎƻ ǊŀǾŀƎŜŘ ōȅ 
demons that he lives naked in the caves.  He had been shackled and chained and under guard, but 
broke loose and escaped to live in the caves.  He was terribly desperate and depraved.  Yet Jesus came 
to his town and healed the man.  This is the story of how Jesus sent the demons into a nearby herd of 
pigs.  The pigs then proceeded to run into the sea and drown.  The man was released of all his demons 
and restored.  The scripture says others came to see what happened and they found the man sitting 
clothed and talking with Jesus.  This freaked the crowd out and they asked Jesus to leave their town.  
The man begged Jesus to let him go along with Jesus.  But Jesuǎ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƻ ƘƛƳΣ άwŜǘǳǊƴ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǘŜƭƭ Ƙƻǿ 
ƳǳŎƘ DƻŘ Ƙŀǎ ŘƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΦέ ό[ǳƪŜ уΥофύΦ   
 
Jesus instructed this man to go home and testify.  Imagine the power of his story on the community.  
They knew him as insane, tortured, and wild.  But now he is restored and composed.  What a powerful 
story to share.  What a testimony to give!  Imagine the people being captivated by this transformation 
and his telling of his story.  His is pretty dramatic. 
 
We all have a story, or testimony, to share.  It could be about our faith, our church, our church family, or 
the like.  Those stories that we might not think are that big of a deal mean a great deal to others in the 
fellowship. So quite frankly I am asking of you what Jesus asked of the formerly possessed man.  Tell us 
how much God has done for you! I want some of you to share your testimonies.   
 
L Řƻ ŀ ƳŀƧƻǊƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅ {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ ōǳǘ L Ybh² ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƻƻΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 
speak in public, you could write something out and I will read it, or you can have someone you choose 
read it.  But I am extending the invitation for folks to share a testimony later in August about their faith, 
or the church, or how someone has helped grow your faith.  Please pray over this and if you feel so 
moved, pick up a pen and begin to jot down thoughts.  Follow the Holy Spirit and see what pours from 
ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǊǘΦ  ²ŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳΗ   
 
If you have questions or want to talk about this further, just let me know! Peace. 
 

 



  

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 
2 Stub Popanz   3 Guy & Sue Richards 

13 Tracy Terry   22 Allan & Marie Mathieu 

14 Marcie Ball     

18 Jordan Mathieu     

20 Kassie McLaren     

25 Bill Abels     

30 John Brinkman     

      

      

 

 8:00 GREETERS 10:00 GREETERS 

2 Oscar & Dean Presley Stan McCord 

9 Diana Andrews Jeaneal Lantz 

16 Bud & Linda McAffee Earl Melton 

23 Gina McLaren Sid & Jan Hensel 

30 Brian & Diane Wheeler Don & Pat Aiello 
 

 LITURGISTS FLOWERS 

2 Stan McCord TBD 

9 Jordan Menges TBD 

16 Paula Pettersen Mary Lou Sprague 

23 Beth Ann Ward Allan & Marie Mathieu 

30 Gail Taylor TBD 

 

Pastor 
Rev. Lisa M Abb 

Music & Outreach 
Holly Richardson 

Custodian 
Bill Melton 

Moderator 
Paula Pettersen 
Allan Mathieu 

Treasurer 
Stan McCord 

Financial Secretary 
Diane Wheeler 

Church Clerk 
Marie Mathieu 

Christian Education 
Children: Tracy Terry 

Youth: Ethan & Jordan Menges 
Adult: Karen Gothard 

Diaconate 

Allan & Marie Mathieu 
Bill & Misty Melton 

Brian & Diane Wheeler 

 

Trustees 

John Brinkman 
Jeff Ball 

Cathy Henderson 

Nominating Committee 

Karen Gothard, Judy Melton, Wendy Mathieu 

 

Memorial Committee 

Cathy Henderson, Janet Lind, Dawn Lindsey 

 

Missions Committee 

Karen Gothard, Sue Richards, 

Stan McCord, Marcie Ball 

 

Church Office:  815-623-2348 

 

Items for Weekly Bulletin:   email to firstconroscoe@gmail.com  

                                                   tƭŜŀǎŜ Ǉǳǘ ά.ǳƭƭŜǘƛƴέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ƭƛƴŜ 

 

Items for Monthly Newsletter:  email to klgothard@att.net  
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Coming To The Pulpit 

We begin our journey into doubt as July begins.  We will spend 
six weeks understanding what doubt is, misconceptions about 
doubt, several types of doubt, and what to do about doubt 
when it creeps into our hearts and minds.   
 
As I quoted to you last month, my professor, Dr. Habermas, 
ǎŀƛŘΣ ά²Ŝ ŘƻƴΩǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ instead of doubting, but we believe 
while ŘƻǳōǘƛƴƎΦέ  Lǎ Řƻǳōǘ ŀ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳ ƻǊ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅΚ  .Ŝ 
thinking about the times in your life when doubt seeps into 
your thinking.  When does it occur?  What triggers it?  As we 
unpack this topic, hopefully we can provide clarity and answers 
to these questions and more.  See you in worship! 

 

Starting in 2017, we have been including our monthly totals 
(received) in our newsletter to help keep our congregation 

financially informed. 
 

IŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀǘ ²ŜŜƪ нсΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŜŀƴǎ ǿŜΩǊŜ 
halfway done with our year already! J 

 

As of June 25, 2017 

 2017 Budget:                       $127,555 

Total Received to Date:        $64,216 
 

Given our $127,555 target for the year, we needed to be at 
$63,777.50 by week 26 to keep pace.   With our mid-year total 

received of $64,216, we exceeded that mid-year target by 
$438.50! 

 

Total receipts recorded through June are $73,333.15, which 
includes the $64,216 towards the budget, and $9,117.15 

comprised of designated memorials and missions.   
 

A BIG THANK YOU to all of you that have given extra in hopes 
that 2017 will be successful!!  [ŜǘΩǎ ƪŜŜǇ ƻƴ ǘǊŀŎƪ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ 

2017 a great year! 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Diane Wheeler and the Finance Committee 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
          
        
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

hǳǊ ƳŜƴΩǎ ƭǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ July 5th at 11:30 AM at 
{ƻǇƘƛŀΩǎ wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ ƛƴ wƻǎŎƻŜΦ  IƻǇŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅŀΩ ǘƘŜǊŜΗ 

Norm Iversen 

 
 

We have had some intense needs among our fellowship lately.  Lots of 
folks getting parts replaced and procedures done. Not to mention the 

great deal of Hallelujahs and Amens going up for the Insko family during 
their terrific ordeal.   

 
Scripture tells us that our prayers go up to the heavens and come before 
God (Rev. 8:4) so each one we lift is of importance and power.  I imagine 
God being delighted as they all rise up to meet Him; revealing a people 
who have faith in His power.  Please continue to pray for the needs of 

those of our fellowship and beyond.  Our community, nation, and world 
need our continued prayers as we continue to care for others. 

Retireeôs and 
WannaBeôs 

Please keep these folks in your prayers.  If you have someone you would 
like to have listed here in the future, please notify the church office, 
Karen Gothard, or Pastor Lisa. 
 

Dustin Insko & Family 

Darlene Worley 

Marilyn Moffitt 

Donna Flemming 

Gloria Marcum 

Our Government 

 

 

 



   

¢ƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ !ŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴ /ƛǊŎƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ meeting through the summer.  
Our next meeting will be September 13th.   

 
Any questions see Cathy Henderson  

Womenôs 
Afternoon 
Circle 

Womenôs 
Evening 
Circle 

Group Life and Fellowship 
 

Potluck Dinner and Dessert Auction to honor Pastor Charles and the Mission School of 
Hope 

Sunday, July 9 following the 10am service 

Please bring: 
A dish to pass 

Own table service 
AND 

A delicious dessert for auction 

A HUGE THANK YOU to everyone who helped with the 
clothing drive.  Whether you brought clothes, helped with set 
up and sorting, were there Friday and Saturday helping those 
ǿƘƻ ŎŀƳŜ ƛƴ ƻǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƭŜŀƴ ǳǇΣ ǿŜ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ Řƻ ƛǘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǘ ŜŀŎƘ 
of you.  There was $100.00 collected and it was decided that 
it will be donated to the Rockton Food Pantry.  The clothes 
that were remaining went to the Rockford Rescue Mission. 
 
We meet the 3rd Monday of each month.  Our next meeting 
will be Monday, July 17th but instead of meeting at the church 
we are going out to eat!  We are going to go to the Backyard 
in Loves Park at 6:30pm.  If you would like to car pool please 
meet at the church at 6pm.  If you would like to go there is a 
sign up sheet up front on the ledge and we need to know by 
Thursday, July 13 so we can make a reservation.  All women of 
the church are welcomed. 
 
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ /ƛǊŎƭŜ ƛǎ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ wŀŘŀ 
knifes.  If you are interested please see Judy Melton.   
 



 

  

Opportunities for YOU!  

 

Join the Choir/Instrumentalistõs for a Sunday 

 

During the summer months, worship choir  will not be rehearsing on Thursday 

nights, but instead will rehearse and sing the first Sunday of each month ð July 

through September.  

If you are interested in singing with the choir, please rehearse with us on one o r 

all of the following Sundayõs listed below. We will meet in the Fireside Room at 

9:15am then proceed upstairs for 10am service.  

Likewise, if you are interested in playing an instrument, one we have or one you 

have, please join us for rehearsal at 11:30am  on the Saturday before the Sunday 

you choose. 

Sound confusing? Please get a hold of me, Iõd love to answer any questions you 

might have.  

August 6 & September 3  

Thank you, 

Holly Richardson  
 

Monday Afternoon Bible Study 

The Monday Afternoon Bible Study will continue to meet 
during the summer months per usual. 

 
Mondayõs at 1pm 

Downstairs in the Fireside Room 
 

See Holly (the one who usually sits at the piano J )  
if you have questions.  



  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, August 12th 

Please join us on this date for a Workday in support of the Beloit 
Domestic Violence Center! 

 
We will be leaving the church at 8am and will work on light 

gardening, painting, and other projects until Noon.  Then we will 
enjoy a nice sack lunch with them and play a few fun games with 

the kids at the center.  
 

Look for signup details soon, but we will need volunteers to work 
on the projects at the center, to help out with making the sack 

lunches at the church, and help with transporting the sack lunches 
up to the center. 

 
Please join us for this very important opportunity to outreach 

within our local community, and have fun too!  J   

Mission of the Month activity for July 
 

Please join us in supporting the Mission School of Hope in July!  Our congregation will have the 
honor of Pastor Charles joining us in services on July 9th.  In celebration, there will be a Potluck 
after the 10:00 service and a dessert auction, with all proceeds going to the Mission School of 

Hope.   
 

Please bring a dish to pass and your own table service for the potluck and a yummy dessert for the 
auction.  Come prepared to bid on your favorite sweet treats, while at the same time sharing the 

love of this congregation with the children and staff at the Mission School!      

 
 

Our next meeting is Wednesday, July 26th at 5:30 pm.  Join us! 

Missions Committee Contacts: 
Karen Gothard 
Sue Richards 
Stan McCord 
Marcie Ball 



  
  

Vertical  

Focus 

I apologize that June has come and gone and we have finally 

scheduled our first outing.  Believe you me, it is not my first 

choice to postpone fun time for sooooo long!!  But I know Iõm 

not alone in having a busy schedule.  Just trying to schedule 

our first outing proved that!  You all are very busy too!  So 

we will have to be extra careful to value our time together 

when we do have it!  

 

I am still conflicted about going to camp this year.  I have 

booked the space for August 7 ð 10th , but have already 

heard of several conflicts.  With our small numbers, even 

one or two being away makes it very difficult and not cost 

effective for programming.  I have wrestled with issue for a 

very long  time.  I want to make camp a reality for those who 

wish to go, but I have to weigh the cost verses the benefits.  

So Iõm still at a crossroads and would appreciate feedback 

of how important this experience is verses canceling this 

one year.  Any input is appreciated.    



  

SUNDAY SCHOOL FIELD DAY ς JULY 22ND  
 

Come Join the Fun!! 
 

Where:  1st Congregational Church 
When:  Saturday, July 22, 2017 

Time:  10:00 am ς 12:00 pm 
 

Free Admission 
Music 

Potato Sack Race 
Track and Field Relay Races 

Shot Put and Discus practice (Frisbee & Water Balloons) 
 

Please RSVP by July 17, 2017 
 

For more information and to register, please call Tracy Terry at 
the church office, 815-623-2348 

Music Notes 
 

Worship Choir: 

First Sunday of July, August and September, 
9:15am in the Fireside room. 

 

 

Instrumental: 

Rehearsals at ммΥолŀƳ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΩǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ 

! 



  



  

 
 

 

 



  



  


